Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
November 16, 2015
     Memorial Hall 7:00 pm

Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Joe Judd and Andrew Baker.  
Media Present: Recorder.

Acceptance of Minutes: Joe moved to accept the minutes of November 2, 2015.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Noteworthy News: 
Bob noted Moonlight Magic event will take place downtown Friday, November 27, from 4 p.m. to 9 p.m.  The Iron Bridge will be closed during that time.

Bob noted that Norman Rockwell is the MA state artist.

Liaison Reports:

Highway Dept.: Bob said the Dept. is gearing up for winter.

Sewer Commission: Andrew is putting out the call seeking new members for the sewer commission. John Walsh will be leading the effort. The commission is meeting November 19th at 7:30 pm.

Police Dept.: Joe reported that the Department is all set for Moonlight Magic.

Assessors: Joe complimented the work that Bill Barry has completed for the Assessors and hopes he will be able to put in some time to help mentor a new hire.

Public Comment: 

Larry Flaccus, co-chair of the Open Space Committee made note of a public information meeting scheduled for Wednesday, November 17th from 6 to 8 p.m. at the Buckland/Shelburne Community Center.  The meeting is intended to further inform the community about a completed draft plan for the Woodlands Partnership which involves 20 western MA towns and approximately 280,000 acres of land for preservation and economic sustainability.  The program is spearheaded by the FRCOG and the State Forest Service.  

Appointments:

7:15 p.m. – Breezeway Farm Consulting, Inc. RE: Public Hearing to Reprogram CDBG Funds: Linda Overing and John Ryan of Breezeway Farm requested reprogramming of $93,200 in remaining funds from the FY’13 and FY’14 CDBG program.  The remaining funds are a result of projects coming in under budget and with few change orders.  Suggested projects that fall under CDBG guidelines include renovations, particularly to bathrooms at Highland Village and road projects in Buckland and Colrain.  Linda noted the FCRHRA also has an extensive waitlist of people looking for the agency’s home rehabilitation loans.  Joe made a motion to accept the recommendation of Breezeway Farms to reprogram $93,200 from FY ’13 and FY ’14 towards appropriate CDBG projects.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

7:30 p.m. – Finance Committee & School Committee to Discuss MTRSD Budget: The full Finance Committee including new member Laurie Wheeler met with the board along with MTRSD Shelburne representatives Willow Cohen and Lori Grant.  John Payne of the Finance Committee reviewed various documents relating to upcoming school board meetings, priorities in the school’s capital budget, enrollment issues, and the impact on the district of having Rowe join as a member.  Willow said the budget is still “very much in progress,” and said she wants the budget process to be “open and transparent.”  Leo Ojala of the Finance committee expressed that he would like to see the school budget level funded.  Willow said the school committee will also be working to educate the community more about the regional agreement prior to Town Meetings.

Old Business: 
Sample “Intervenor” Agreement for the Board/Pipeline Committee to Review and Municipal Coalition Against the Pipeline: Bob said the Pipeline Advisory Committee has been reviewing the draft of the Intervenor Agreement.  There was a discussion about whether the town has something notably special requires the need to have a distinct voice.  The board noted they will decide on the agreement at the next selectmen’s meeting.  Part of the conversation regarded whether the town will join MCAP for greater regional opposition.  The Pipeline Committee had noted they didn’t see any harm in joining as there was no cost to the town at this time.  Andrew wasn’t sure how the town would benefit from joining.  Joe felt that MCAP had not come forward yet with a clear strategy.  Bob said there is no timeline or specific action required at this time in regards to MCAP and the board will take up the issue again at their next meeting.

Draft Memorandum of Understanding between Trinity Church & Town of Shelburne RE: Community Clothes Closet @ Cowell Gymnasium: The board will take this up at their next meeting.

Mass Solarize Program Update (Andrew): 

Andrew said the project is coalescing into a three-town project (Shelburne, Conway, and Colrain).  Andrew said towns have been energetically moving forward with the project and they are close to being able to submit an application which they would submit this month and would likely hear back in January 2016.  Joe made a motion to appoint members of the new Solarize Committee; Andrew as the Town Representative, John Walsh as the coach, and Geoff Boettner.  Bob seconded the motion which carried with two votes for and one abstention (Andrew). 

Andrew then made a motion to authorize the Chairman of Selectmen Bob Manners to sign the Mass Solarize contract on behalf of the town.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

New Business:

Conservation Commission RE: Request to Appoint John Richardson: Joe made a motion to accept the appointment of John Richardson to the Conservation Commission as a full member.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Conservation Commission RE: Request to Designate Commission Members as “Special Municipal Employees”: Board members noted the concept of special municipal employees is to avoid conflicts of interest.  The board will review and take the matter up at their next meeting.

Western MA Rod & Gun Club RE: Request to Change Manager from Peter Valiton to Dave MacAdam: Andrew made a motion to allow the request as presented by the recommendation of the Town Administrator.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Award Engineering Contract to (sole proposer) Weston & Sampson for 2015 CDBG Projects: Joe made a motion to approve the request by Breezeway Farm as presented.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Noise/Earth Removal and Related Disturbance By-Law (Bob): Bob said the by-law would address noise and road weight limits prior to the possible building of a gas pipeline in Shelburne.  Bob said the Pipeline Committee was in favor of it.  Joe said he’d like to see a formal recommendation from the committee.  Bob said they will likely do so at the next board meeting.

Any Other Business

Agreement with FRTA for Driving Busses: The board discussed an agreement with FRTA to allow the ability of town employees such as fire, police, or highway personnel to be able to drive FRTA busses in the event of an emergency.  The board will examine the agreement and take the matter up at their next meeting.

John Wheeler RE: Resignation from Local Pipeline Committee: Joe made a motion to accept with regret John Wheeler’s resignation from the Local Pipeline Committee.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.  Joe wants a memo sent to the Planning Board for them to find a replacement or have one of them step up to fill the seat on the committee.

Joe Palmari, ZBA RE: Request to Appoint Noah Grunburg to Full Member: Andrew made a motion to appoint Noah Grunburg to the ZBA as a full member (from alternate) to fulfill the remaining time left by outgoing member Lowell LaPorte.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously. 

Cathy Buntin, Senior Center RE: Request to Hire Van Driver: Joe made a motion to approve the hiring of a new van driver with pay rate noted contingent of applicant fulfilling appropriate requirements for the position.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Correspondence: 
· Dept. of Revenue RE: Tax Rate Certification $14.46.

· School committee’s Discussions RE: Revisions to MTRSD Agreement: As discussed earlier in the meeting.
Public Comment: Deb Andrews presented commentary regarding her opposition to the pipeline.

Adjournment: Joe presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:47 p.m. Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cris Carl

